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CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
Great, I’ll send an invite over now.
 
Thanks, 

 

From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: 16 October 2023 13:23
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Official statistics in development
 

 
Hi 
 

, do you have any availability on Thursday this
week? Anytime between 12.30-3pm or 4-5pm?
 
Thanks
 

 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2023 9:15 AM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>; 

@Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Official statistics in development
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
Sorry for the late reply. Would you be available for a meeting either tomorrow or
next week?
 
Best wishes,

 

From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 



Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Sent: 05 October 2023 09:59
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Official statistics in development
 

 
Hi 
 
Thanks for the message, it certainly is a popular topic!  Apologies I hadn’t realised you were in
the Health and Social Care domain but makes sense now as I was in touch with you regarding the
Health Survey.
 
Nice to meet you   - hopefully we can catch up at some point soon? Would be good to chat
through our project at the GC
 
Thanks
 

 
 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2023 4:57 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Official statistics in development
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
Thanks for getting in touch. I’m glad that the help on the gambling casework was
useful. Gambling statistics seems to be a popular topic at the moment!
 
Not sure if you know but I’m actually in the Health & Social Care domain at OSR. I
am copying in  who is our contact for DCMS. She should be able to help
you with the process of moving to OS.
 
Regards

 
 
From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: 04 October 2023 16:03
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: Official statistics in development
 





From:
To:
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk; 
Subject: RE: Questions for Gambling Commission Casework
Date: 20 November 2023 12:32:00

Hi 
 

Thank you for your query, happy to help, and apologies for the slight delay in replying, 

 
The two paragraphs you have quoted below are consistent with each other. I will set out
some information below about each of the paragraphs to set this out.  

 
As you have highlighted, our previous response to you stated that “Previous research
has shown that many online gamblers have multiple accounts, and it is likely that the
proportion of individuals subject to the checks will be lower than the proportion of
accounts subject to the checks. However, we do not know how many individuals will
be subject to checks or assessments on multiple accounts; this is why we have
reported on accounts.”

 
This is correct - We do not know exactly how many individuals who hold multiple
accounts would be subject to checks, so we referred to the number of accounts in our
response.
 
In our Open Letter to Racing Post readers, an estimate on the number of account
holders likely to be affected, is made:
 
"It’s estimated that just 3 percent of accounts would undergo financial risk assessments.
And by our estimates at most just a tenth of that 3 percent would not have a frictionless
check via credit reference agency or open banking data. So our estimate is that at
most just 0.3 percent of account holders would ever be asked to directly provide the
additional financial information that operators are already requiring of some customers.
This means 99.7 percent of customers would not be asked to directly provide any
information."
 
In this paragraph, the “at most… 0.3% of account holders” estimate is a product of the
estimated proportion of accounts that will be subject to a financial risk assessment (3%
as discussed in our response to your previous queries) and the estimated proportion of
account holders that would have to provide information for the risk assessment (10%).
The rationale for the 10% estimate is detailed in the White Paper (from page 223).
 
As the 10% estimate in the open letter to The Racing Post relates to the provision of
information by customers, it is appropriate to refer to the proportion of account holders,
rather than accounts. As you have highlighted from our previous response, we do not
know exactly how many individuals will gamble with sufficient expenditure across
multiple accounts to be subject to checks with multiple operators. We do however know
that many online customers hold multiple accounts and it is more likely that higher
spend customers will hold multiple accounts - the number of account holders that are
checked will therefore be less than the number of accounts. This is also why the phrase
“at most” was used in the open letter. The 99.7% estimate follows directly from the 0.3%
estimate and is clearly linked to it.
 
I hope that’s helpful and answers your question.





Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open

Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>; >
Subject: RE: Questions for Gambling Commission Casework
 

 
Hi 
No problem about the delay.
Our main reason for asking for the details was to enable me to inform colleagues in our
communications team in case there’s a risk of the quote(s) being taken out of context.
I’ll wait to hear further in due course when the response is in a position to be shared; thanks for
confirming the intention to do so.
 
Have a good weekend,

 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Friday, November 10, 2023 1:50 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>; 

>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Questions for Gambling Commission Casework
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi both,
 
I apologise for the delay in responding to you.
 
I am still investigating this issue and am drafting the responses. As these are still
being worked on, I cannot confirm today, which specific sections of your response
I would like to quote.
 
However, please be reassured that I will share the responses with you before they
are finalised, to make sure you feel it accurately reflects the discussion we have
had.
 
Best wishes,

 
From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: 10 November 2023 09:03
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: >
Subject: RE: Questions for Gambling Commission Casework
 







 
 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Monday, October 23, 2023 4:06 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: Questions for Gambling Commission Casework
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi ,
 
I hope you are well.
 
Following on from our meeting last Thursday, here are the questions concerning
the casework. Within this, I have provided some context and shared the relevant
publications. Any clarification you can provide us will help us inform our
response to those who raised concerns with us.
 
I apologise for not getting these over to you sooner. I’m happy to answer any
questions you may have.
 
Best wishes,

 
 
 

For information on the work of the UK Statistics Authority, visit:
http://www.statisticsauthority.gov.uk

******************************************************************
Please Note: Incoming and outgoing email messages are routinely monitored for compliance
with our policy onthe use of electronic communications
******************************************************************
Legal Disclaimer: Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those
of the UK Statistics Authority
******************************************************************
This email and any files transmitted with it are intended solely for the use of the individual or
entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please return it to
the address it came from indicating that you are not the intended recipient and delete it from
your system. Do not copy, distribute or take action based on this email. Freedom of
Information requests can be submitted either by email (FOI@gamblingcommission.gov.uk) or
by writing to: FOI request Gambling Commission Victoria Square House Victoria Square
Birmingham B2 4BP Please clearly state that your request is under the Freedom of Information
Act.

For information on the work of the UK Statistics Authority, visit:



Response 1:  

Thank you for contacting the Office for Statistics Regulation. We are the regulatory arm of 
the UK Statistics Authority. 

As the regulator for official statistics, our role is to support confidence in statistics published 
by government bodies. Although the Gambling Commission and Department of Culture, 
Media, and Sport (DCMS) are producers of official statistics, the data related to your 
concerns are not labelled as official statistics. Our findings and judgement are therefore 
made on an informal and advisory basis. 

It is our view that data published routinely by government bodies should be classified as 
official statistics unless there are very good reasons not to do so. As part of taking forward 
our findings, we will work with the Gambling Commission and DCMS to understand their 
approach to labelling data.  

General visibility and transparency: 

While the Gambling Commission quotes the “around 3% of accounts” estimate, it was first 
generated by the Department of Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS) and made public in the 
DCMS-produced White Paper. 

The estimate was generated from an industry data request, involving four operator groups, 
which covered an estimated 19% of all active remote gambling accounts, as stated in the 
Advice document. The data are then made available through a downloadable excel file 
published on the Gambling Commission’s website. DCMS informed us that the 3% estimate 
was reached by applying reasonable assumptions to industry data request. 

We consider that the downloadable excel file lacks detail and further information around 
the methodology and assumptions made in reaching this 3% estimate is needed to support 
understanding.  

Timeframe:  

The Commission and DCMS decided a twelve-month period provided the most sufficient 
snapshot. During our investigation, they explained the timeframe of data collection (May 
2020-April 2021) was selected, as this was the most recent twelve-month period. When 
asked, the DCMS and Commission responded that collecting data for a less recent 
timeframe may have been “burdensome for some operators”. 

However, as noted by yourself, this period was subject to lockdown measures. It would be 
beneficial for the Commission and DCMS to be transparent about the impacts of the 
timeframe selection on the statistics produced.  

Multiple accounts: 

DCMS and the Commission acknowledge that online gamblers may have multiple accounts. 
However, they informed us that “we do not know how many individuals will be subject to 
checks or assessments on multiple accounts”. Given this, it is appropriate for the 



Commission and DCMS to report on the number of accounts as this measure can be drawn 
from the statistical evidence.  

Assumptions regarding financial risks: 

Table A provided by the Full Advice Report presents ‘Binge gambling’ and ‘Significant losses 
over time’ as two mutually exclusive events. We are not an auditor of statistics and 
therefore have no remit to access the data to confirm whether over 1 million accounts will 
be subjected to enhanced checks.  

DCMS informed us that it considered adjustments for several factors, including the potential 
overlap between the two risk classifications (‘Binge Gambling’ and ‘Significant losses over 
time’). However, no specific proportion of overlap was assumed. To accommodate this, a 
lower estimate (the 3% estimate) was decided upon with the most confidence.  

As highlighted above, we consider further information around the methodology and 
assumptions underpinning these statements is needed to support understanding. We will 
encourage the Commission and DCMS to enhance the transparency of this information. 

Once again, thank you for contacting OSR.  

 

Response 2:  

Thank you for contacting the Office for Statistics Regulation. We are the regulatory arm of 
the UK Statistics Authority. 

As the regulator for official statistics, our role is to support confidence in statistics published 
by government bodies. Although the Gambling Commission and Department of Culture, 
Media, and Sport (DCMS) are producers of official statistics, the data related to your 
concerns are not labelled as official statistics. Our findings and judgement are therefore 
made on an informal and advisory basis. 

It is our view that data published routinely by government bodies should be classified as 
official statistics unless there are very good reasons not to do so. As part of taking forward 
our findings, we will work with the Gambling Commission and DCMS to understand their 
approach to labelling data. 

General visibility and transparency: 

While the Gambling Commission quotes the “around 3% of accounts” estimate, it was first 
generated by the Department of Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS) and made public in the 
DCMS-produced White Paper. 

The estimate was generated from an industry data request, involving four operator groups, 
which covered an estimated 19% of all active remote gambling accounts, as stated in the 
Advice document. The data are then made available through a downloadable excel file 
published on the Gambling Commission’s website. DCMS informed us that the 3% estimate 
was reached by applying reasonable assumptions to industry data request. 



We consider that the downloadable excel file lacks detail and further information around 
the methodology and assumptions made in reaching this 3% estimate is needed to support 
understanding.  

Timeframe:  

The Commission and DCMS decided a twelve-month period provided the most sufficient 
snapshot. During our investigation, they explained the timeframe of data collection (May 
2020-April 2021) was selected, as this was the most recent twelve-month period. When 
asked, the DCMS and Commission responded that collecting data for a less recent 
timeframe may have been “burdensome for some operators”. 

However, as noted by yourself, this period was subject to lockdown measures. It would be 
beneficial for the Commission and DCMS to be transparent about the impacts of the 
timeframe selection on the statistics produced. 

Multiple accounts:  

You referred to an Open Letter that seemed to conflate the number of accounts with the 
number of customers. DCMS and the Commission acknowledge that online gamblers may 
have multiple accounts. However, they informed us that “we do not know how many 
individuals will be subject to checks or assessments on multiple accounts”. Given this, it is 
appropriate for the Commission and DCMS to report on the number of accounts as this 
measure can be drawn from the statistical evidence. However, we agree that these 
measures should not be conflated in communications and further clarity around the 
methods and definitions used alongside the data would support understanding. 

Once again, thank you for contacting OSR.  

 



Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
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From:
To:
Cc:
Subject: RE: Query on gambling statistics
Date: 05 December 2023 18:13:00

Thanks 
 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 5, 2023 12:32 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Query on gambling statistics
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
We’ve added in an extra line so they understand our remit (see draft below). They
seemed to be unclear of it in their correspondence. Hope that is satisfactory.
 
Thanks for letting us know about the planned speech.
 
Regards

 
 
From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: 05 December 2023 12:21
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Query on gambling statistics
 

 
Hi 
 
Thanks for sharing the draft response, it looks good to us.
 
With regards to this week’s speech at GambleAware, we won’t be including any statistics in the
speech.
 
Thanks
 

 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Monday, December 4, 2023 3:36 PM



Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Query on gambling statistics
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
Thanks for the call earlier, it was really helpful to hear more about the whole
gambling statistics discourse.
 
Below is the draft response that we are sending to the complainant – very similar
to your email language. 
 
Let me know if you have any queries,
 

 
Thank you for sharing your concerns regarding the statement that “Excluding the
NL, 90% of profits come from 5% of customers” made by Andrew Rhodes at the
2021 conference.
 
We have spoken with the Gambling Commission (GC) statistics team who
explained that Andrew Rhodes misquoted a ‘Patterns of Play’ statistic from a
research funded by GambleAware and delivered by the National Centre for Social
Research with academics from the University of Liverpool.
 
At the time of the speech, only the interim report had been published, and the
relevant statistic is on slide 21. The statistic should be 86% gross gambling yield
(GGY)  from 5% of bettors for remote betting, rather than 90% GGY from 5% of
gamblers for non-National Lottery products. We are pleased that the Gambling
Commission has added this correction on the record of the speech with the date of
the amendment clearly visible.
 
This research and its outputs do not constitute official statistics and therefore there
were no data releases in need of amendment. We hope that this is helpful to you.
 
We will keep you updated of our planned regulatory work with the Gambling
Commission including opportunities to feed in your views.
 
 
 
From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: 04 December 2023 12:37
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Query on gambling statistics
 



Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Hi 
 
Nice to speak to you earlier in the meeting about this query.
 
If you need anymore information then just let me know. Will we see your draft response to the
complainant as we did for the other query?
 
Thanks
 

 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Monday, December 4, 2023 9:08 AM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Query on gambling statistics
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
Thanks for getting back to me. It is really helpful to know the accurate statistic and
also all the links you have sent are useful too.
 
I’m joining the call so happy to discuss more.
 
Regards

 
From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: 30 November 2023 12:49
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Query on gambling statistics
 

 
Hi 
 
Apologies for the delay in replying - as this speech occurred two years ago, it has taken a little
time to review documents from the time as well as subsequent releases to find out whether the
statement had been repeated.
 
Thank you for bringing our attention to the quote. As you have indicated, it appears that it is a
misrepresentation of a ‘Patterns of Play’ statistic. At the time of the speech, only the interim
report had been published, and the relevant statistic is on slide 21. We recognise that the



statistic has been misquoted and that the figure should be 86% GGY from 5% of bettors for
remote betting, rather than 90% GGY from 5% of gamblers for non-National Lottery products.
 
As the Patterns of Play research study was funded by GambleAware and delivered by the
National Centre for Social Research with academics from the University of Liverpool; its outputs
do not constitute official statistics and were produced externally to the Commission therefore
we do not have any data releases in need of amendment. Clearly, we do not wish to mislead any
stakeholders revisiting the contents of past speeches and have therefore posted a correction on
our record of the speech with the date of the amendment clearly visible.
 
We note your reference to multiple repetitions of this statistic since the speech so have been
checking previous speeches; we have not located any occasions where the incorrect figure has
been repeated. In our review, we have found many references of findings from the study being
accurately presented: In an interview on Racing TV in February 2023, Andrew accurately used a
racing-specific statistic from slide 20 of the same report. In the same month, a speech at ICE
included a reference that “the rough proportions are that 85 percent of GGY comes from around
5 percent of accounts” and findings from the study were also used in the CEO Briefing speech on
9 November this year. We have also taken care when using other statistics from the research
study in written communications, including our Advice to Government – Review of the Gambling
Act 2005 (References in paragraphs 1.30, 1.32, 1.40, 2.21, 8.15, 8.16, Annex B (para7), Annex G
(para2)) and Summer 2023 Consultation (Pg11, 14, 33, 45, 48, 55, 67, 94-95). You may also be
interested to know that the general point of the statistic (a large proportion of GGY coming from
relatively few accounts) is not something that the Commission has been reiterating regularly and
there were three instances referencing claims that the trend is reversing (IAGR 2022, CEO
Briefing 2022, DGA Event 2023).
 
We would also like to reiterate that although the quote in the 2021 speech rounded-up the GGY
proportion from 86% to 90%, it is in the context of making the point that a large proportion of
GGY comes from relatively few accounts and there is a reliance from the gambling industry upon
them; I hope you agree that this general point is true.
 
The speech for this years GambleAware conference is currently being written and I can share the
source of any similar statistics that we are planning to use.
 

We are also arranging a meeting next week to discuss the 1st query that your colleague 
 is dealing with, and wondered if it would be helpful for you to join that call so we can

discuss this 2nd query as well?
 
Kind Regards
 

 
 
 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 2:56 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @Statistics.gov.uk>







Response 1 

Thank you for contacting the Office for Statistics Regulation. We are the regulatory arm of the UK 

Statistics Authority. Our remit concerns official statistics - statistics produced by government which 

must comply with the Code of Practice for Statistics. 

Although the Gambling Commission and Department of Culture, Media, and Sport (DCMS) are 

producers of official statistics, the data related to your concerns were produced for the purposes of 

an impact assessment and do not constitute official statistics. Our findings and judgement are 

therefore made on an informal and advisory basis. 

Background to the data 

The estimate of 3% of accounts that would be affected by proposed financial risk checks was first 

generated by the Department of Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS) and made public in the April 2023 

White Paper: High Stakes Gambling Reform for the Digital Age. The estimate was generated from an 

industry data request, which covered an estimated 19% of all active remote gambling accounts, as 

stated in the Advice document.  

The relevant data are published in a data table on the Gambling Commission’s website. The 

timeframe of data collection (May 2020-April 2021) was selected due to being the most recent 

twelve-month period.  

While we welcome the data table being published to support transparency, we consider that the 

data table could benefit from including some quality information to support understanding of the 

data. This includes making it clear that these data are not official statistics and being transparent 

about the potential impacts of the timeframe selection on the data.  

Assumptions underpinning the 3% estimate 

DCMS considered three relevant factors in its decision to adjust the 3-5.2% range from the Gambling 

Commission data request to reach a final estimate of approximately 3% of accounts. Considering the 

three factors together, it concluded that the true impact was likely to be at the lower end of the 

range, and therefore that 3% was a reasonable estimate for the purpose of impact modelling. These 

factors were as follows. 

1. It considered there was likely to be a significant overlap between the two groups (the two 

risk classifications ‘Binge Gambling’ and ‘Significant losses over time’), in the data request, 

but did not assume a specific proportion of overlap. 

2. It considered that industry reporting of ‘net loss’ figures was unlikely to take account of 

customer winnings within the period or prior to it, which when accounted for would reduce 

the number of accounts which reach the threshold. 

3. Finally, data from Patterns of Play was considered, which found that 3.1% of active online 

accounts had losses over £2,000 over an entire year. This suggests that the Gambling 

Commission’s finding that 3.2% of accounts lost this much in just 90 days may have been 

anomalously high.  

DCMS and the Commission acknowledge that online gamblers may have multiple accounts. Our view 

is it is appropriate for the Commission and DCMS to report on the number of accounts as this 

measure can be drawn from the statistical evidence.  



You requested OSR to comment on the estimated number of accounts likely to be subject to 

enhanced checks. We are not an auditor of the management information held by either DCMS or the 

Gambling Commission and therefore have no remit to access the data to confirm whether over 1 

million accounts will be subjected to enhanced checks.  

Kind regards… 

 

 

Response 2 

Thank you for your query. Our remit concerns official statistics - statistics produced by government 

which must comply with the Code of Practice for Statistics. 

Although the Gambling Commission and Department of Culture, Media, and Sport (DCMS) are 

producers of official statistics, the data related to your concerns were produced for the purposes of 

an impact assessment and do not constitute official statistics. Our findings and judgement are 

therefore made on an informal and advisory basis. 

Background to the data 

The estimate of 3% of accounts that would be affected by proposed financial risk checks was first 

generated by the Department of Culture, Media and Sport (DCMS) and made public in the April 2023 

White Paper: High Stakes Gambling Reform for the Digital Age. The estimate was generated from an 

industry data request, which covered an estimated 19% of all active remote gambling accounts, as 

stated in the Advice document.  

The relevant data are published in a data table on the Gambling Commission’s website. The 

timeframe of data collection (May 2020-April 2021) was selected due to being the most recent 

twelve-month period.  

While we welcome the data table being published to support transparency, we consider that the 

data table could benefit from including some quality information to support understanding of the 

data. This includes making it clear that these data are not official statistics and being transparent 

about the potential impacts of the timeframe selection on the data.  

Assumptions underpinning the 3% estimate 

DCMS considered three relevant factors in its decision to adjust the 3-5.2% range from the Gambling 

Commission data request to reach a final estimate of approximately 3% of accounts. Considering the 

three factors together, it concluded that the true impact was likely to be at the lower end of the 

range, and therefore that 3% was a reasonable estimate for the purpose of impact modelling. These 

factors were as follows. 

1. It considered there was likely to be a significant overlap between the two groups (the two 

risk classifications ‘Binge Gambling’ and ‘Significant losses over time’), in the data request, 

but did not assume a specific proportion of overlap. 

2. It considered that industry reporting of ‘net loss’ figures was unlikely to take account of 

customer winnings within the period or prior to it, which when accounted for would reduce 

the number of accounts which reach the threshold. 



3. Finally, data from Patterns of Play was considered, which found that 3.1% of active online 

accounts had losses over £2,000 over an entire year. This suggests that the Gambling 

Commission’s finding that 3.2% of accounts lost this much in just 90 days may have been 

anomalously high.  

You referred to an Open Letter that seemed to conflate the number of accounts with the number of 

customers. DCMS and the Gambling Commission acknowledge that online gamblers may have 

multiple accounts. While we agree that these measures should not be conflated, our view is it is 

appropriate for the Commission and DCMS to report on the number of accounts as this measure can 

be drawn from the statistical evidence. 

You requested OSR to comment on the estimated number of accounts likely to be subject to 

enhanced checks. We are not an auditor of the management information held by either DCMS or the 

Gambling Commission and therefore have no remit to access the data to confirm whether over 1 

million accounts will be subjected to enhanced checks.  

Kind regards… 

 

 





Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
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On Tue, 12 Dec 2023 at 12:16, @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> wrote:

Hi 
 
It was good to have the opportunity to chat this through last Monday and thanks for sending
the updated responses which reflect the discussion we had.
 
We have taken on board the recommendations with regards to the labelling of the data on
our website and explaining the reason for the timeframe selected for the data request. We
have updated both the web text and the downloadable excel file on our website, these
changes went live yesterday.
 
If it would be possible to amend the response to include the action taken above that would be
great, other than that we are happy with the drafted responses.
 
Kind Regards
 

 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Thursday, December 7, 2023 9:25 AM
To:  

@gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Drafted responses for fact checking
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links



Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi 
 
Here are the updated responses following our meeting on Monday. Please let
me know your thoughts.
 
Best wishes,

 
  

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
On Thu, 30 Nov 2023 at 15:10, @statistics.gov.uk> wrote:

Hi,
 
Thank you for letting me know!
 
Best,

 











Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

From:
To:
Cc:
Subject: RE: Removal of In Development/Experimental Statistics Label
Date: 29 January 2024 16:17:00

Hi 
 

Could we go for 2.30pm on the 1st? I’ll send over an invite now.
 
Thanks
 

 

 @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Monday, January 29, 2024 4:12 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Removal of In Development/Experimental Statistics Label
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
Sorry for the late reply. It’s great to hear about your progress in removing the ‘in
development’ label. We have availability on the following dates if any of these
suit?

Thursday the 1st: 9h00 - 10h30, 14h30 – 15h00
Friday the 2nd: 9h00 - 11h30, 13h00 - 15h30

 
Best wishes,

 

From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 24, 2024 11:18 AM
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Removal of In Development/Experimental Statistics Label
 

 
Hi 
 
Hope you are well.
 
We are continuing with our development of the Gambling Survey for Great Britain which will
collect our official statistics on gambling participation and the prevalence of problem gambling.
We have reached the end of our defined period of development for the new survey



methodology and plan to remove the ‘official statistics in development’ label.
 
We have also commissioned an independent review of the methodology by Patrick Sturgis at the
London School of Economics and have received his draft report which we plan to publish in the
next month. His report contains a number of recommendations of potential further experiments
we could do and recommendations around keeping up with best practice when it comes to
things like household selection.
 
Would you have time for a call next week to discuss these recommendations? I’d like some
advice on whether these recommendations become part of our continuous improvement cycle
for the official stats, or whether it impacts the decision to remove the ‘in development’ label.
 
Kind Regards
 

 

From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2023 3:17 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Subject: Removal of In Development/Experimental Statistics Label
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi ,
 
It was great to meet you yesterday and I was pleased to hear about the
developments you’ve made around measuring problem gambling. I’ve spoken with
my team about the Compliance Check and we will be in touch as we plan our
activities for the next business year.
 
I’ve had a look at our guidance on changing from OS in development to OS.
Although we’ve change the terminology since we issued this guidance, I think it
gives you some of the questions you can ask yourselves about the stats. The
Analysis Function have also released guidance, with a list of factors to consider
when removing the experimental/in development label.
 
If you need any further guidance, please don’t hesitate to send me an email.
 
Best wishes,

 

@Statistics.gov.uk Website: Office for Statistics Regulation | Twitter:
@StatsRegulation
 
 











 
 

 
 
 

 

www.gamblingcommission.gov.uk
Making gambling safer, fairer and crime free  

     

From:
To:
Cc:
Subject: RE: Draft paper on removing "in development" label
Date: 12 February 2024 12:17:39
Attachments: image002.png

Hi 
 
Hope you had a nice weekend.
 
I just wondered if you had had chance to review our paper on lifting the experimental statistics
label from our official statistics and whether you had any feedback?
 
Thanks
 

 

From:  
Sent: Tuesday, February 6, 2024 8:31 PM
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>; 

@gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Subject: Draft paper on removing 'in development' label
 
Hi 
 
As I mentioned when we spoke last week we have been working on a paper outlining why we are
content to remove the ‘in development’ label from our official statistics. This is currently in draft
but we would like to publish alongside our first release of official stats at the end of the month.
 
When we spoke you kindly agreed to review the draft paper and provide feedback, we are
particularly interested in anything we may have missed or areas where you think we need to
provide more evidence.
 
Are you still able to review the document for us?
 
Kind Regards
 

 
 
 





 

 

 
 
 

 

www.gamblingcommission.gov.uk
Making gambling safer, fairer and crime free  

     

From:
To: regulation@statistics.gov.uk
Subject: FW: Advice on gambling statistics
Date: 23 April 2024 13:32:00
Attachments: image002.png

Hello – forwarding to the generic email address as have just received  out of office
 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2024 1:31 PM
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Subject: Advice on gambling statistics

 
Hi 
 
Hope you are well.
 
We wanted to ask your advice on how we should approach a 3rd sector charity who are
using official statistics on problem gambling (measured through the Problem Gambling
Severity Index) and equating these to be a measure of addiction to gambling. The PGSI is a
validated tool for measuring people who may be experiencing difficulties with their
gambling, but in no way was ever designed to be a measure of addiction.
 
We have spoken to the charity in question and asked them to change their terminology but
to no avail.
 
Please could you advise on how you would approach this situation and what you think our
next steps should be? This is going to be very important as we approach the launch of our
new Gambling Survey for Great Britain, and we want to be clear to the charity on the action
we would take if they continue to use this language in relation to the new survey.
 
Happy to set up a quick call to chat this through if it would help.
 
Thanks
 

 
 
 









Caution: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

 
Ahead of our catch up later this week, I wanted to share a copy of the guidance we have
drafted in relation to how our official statistics from the new Gambling Survey for Great
Britain should and shouldn’t be used.
 
We are planning to publish this one week ahead of publishing the official statistics so
people have time to digest the content ahead of publication.
 
We have a fairly tight timescale to get the guidance approved as we need to get it to our
digital team by the end of the week to put on our website, hence my reason for sharing it
now. If you do have time to review it ahead of our meeting on Thursday and can provide any
feedback beforehand that would be really useful.
 
Thanks
 

 
From: @Statistics.gov.uk> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 7, 2024 4:16 PM
To: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>
Cc: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>; 

@statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Office for Road and Rail example
 
CAUTION: This email is from an external source - be careful of attachments and links

Hi 
 
Sorry for not replying sooner. Yes w/c 8th July works for me, feel free to send a
meeting invite!
 

 
From: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk> 
Sent: Friday, May 3, 2024 4:53 PM
To: @Statistics.gov.uk>
Cc: @gamblingcommission.gov.uk>; 

@statistics.gov.uk>
Subject: RE: Office for Road and Rail example
 

 

Hi 
 
It was good to speak to you and  today, thanks for the useful guidance.
 






